FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
FOI request – Local Authority funding for free entitlement for two, three and four-year-olds

Financial year 2021/22

1. Did you have an underspend in the early years block for funded places in 2021/22? Yes/no. 
Please give amount.

Yes

£531,277 in year underspend.

We also had a funding clawback of £612,606 related to 2020/21 

OR:

2. Did you have an overspend in the early years block for funded places in 2021/22? Yes/no. 
Please give amount.
Not applicable.

3. What actions, if any, were agreed relating to this underspend or overspend?
For example, we used our underspend to offset a deficit in the high needs block

Under or over-spends for all blocks are treated as part of the LA’s overall DSG reserve balance.

Blocks are not penalised for overspends in a prior year and similarly they do not benefit from underspends.


4. Has your early years block been subject to an in-year adjustment by the Department for Education? If so, by how much?
For example, the DfE adjusted our underspend by £200,000 which left us with an overspend of £20,000 overall
Does your answer to Q1 or 2 above include any adjustment?

Please see response to question 1 and 5.


5. Has your 2021/22 early years block been subject to an adjustment by the Department for Education since 1 April 2022 and now? If so, by how much?
For example, the DfE adjusted our underspend by £200,000 which left us with an overspend of £20,000 overall
Does your answer to Q1 or 2 above include any adjustment?

Subsequent to the underspend of £531,277 for 2021/22 mentioned in question 1, the DfE have adjusted our 2021/22 allocation upwards by £332,258.

This was due to the temporary change in allocation methodology by the DfE for 2021/22.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
